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October 22, 1930

Mr., V. Shibayeff
Naggar, Kulu
Punjab, British India

My dear lr. Shibayeff:

Mrs. Horch has brought to the New
York Office the set of slides which you were so gracious
to send as a gift to this institution here.

I am requested by the trustees of
this institution to extend to you their appreciation
of your splendid gift and wholehearted coaperation in
our work.

We send you herewith a draft for
$1250, representing a five months' advance on Dr. George
Roerich's salary, for the period of November lst, 1930 to
March 3lst,N1l9. We felt that it would be most advisable
to direct it to the account of Madame Roerich in Kulu,
as we are not quite sure how to forward it to Dr. Roerich
in Pondecherri. ©No doubt by now the drafts for the six
months' advance on the other items on your budget haVe
reached you. We should greatly appreciate hearing from you
whether they have been received.

We also enclose herewith the two
lest reports of Urusvati in New York. We shall greatly
appreciate it if you will inform us as to the expenses
incurred by the Himalayan Research Institute in Kulu from
August lst to October lst, 1930, as we need to have this
information in order to close our books for last year.
Immediately on hearing from you, we shall be glad to
re-imburse you for the monies spent during this time.

Very sincerely yours,

K M‘“‘;\ : ~ &)‘\»—\‘

Secretary to Dr. George Roerich

ENCLOSURES ¢ Weekly reports for Madame E. I. de Roerich
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November 24, 1930

Mr. V. Shibayeff
Urusvati, Himalayan Research Institute
Naggar, Kulu
Punjab, India
Dear Hr. Shibayeff:
I enclose herewith a letter by
our Auditor, lMr. H.S. Platken, which is self-explanatory.

I wish to inform you that perhaps

it might be betfer if in future youm write direct to

Mr. Platken in regard to financial matters, as he handles
the financial side of the Himalayan Hesearch Institute
and all your letters and reports are usually transmitted
to him.

We thank you for the very valuable
information that you gave us in your letter, which
will be embodied in our next report, and hope that you
will continue sending us such important details.

With best greetings,

Sincerely yours,

Kasllry. I .

secretary to
Dr. Georges de Roerich




